
SRHC Board minutes 

8 June 2022


Lynn Isaacson, Wes Higgins, Kaitlyn Higgins, Dottie Emert, Scott Manser, Gaileen White

(Denise Rasmussen was not feeling well)


Read Treasurer’s Report.  Moved and seconded.


Bills;

Intermountain Gas $85.68

Sivero’s Landscape  $160.00

Scott Real Plumbing $300.00


Rec’d rent check from Idaho Bluegrass for Hooker Hall 17-19 June

Also donation in memory of Sue Carpenter Braden $25.00. Gail will send acknowledgement to 
Jon Braden

11713 Shelburne St.

Caldwell. ID. 83605


Need to update signature card at Zion Bank so Scott can be on the State of Idaho business 
registration as treasurer.  Scott will take care of that.  


Scott will be updating us from Quickbooks regular software to Tech Soup.  This will be less 
expensive and we will get the updates and everything we need to continue use Quickbooks As 
a non-profit organization.  

Moved and seconded


Cabin News:  The cabin was SO close to collapse, the experts were amazed it hadn’t fallen in.  
The walls have been realigned, and cables were installed to keep them aligned. They are 
replacing the rafters that had been added to because they were too short.  The trusses and 
rafters have been repaired and brought up to code.

They also removed all “modern” boards, and replaced/repaired with original wood.  Concrete 
work around the base needs to be taken care of.  They will be jacking the building , pour a new 
foundation and vents.  Fairly certain the repairs there will be taken care of before Fiddle 
Festival. 


$1000.00 is remaining for the rest of the cabin restoration.  Dottie will keep us apprised of the 
situation. 


    

Denise was bugged by the amount estimated to fix the plumbing. Her husband and Scott Real 
came over to take a look. Scott ended up repairing the leaking toilets for a total of $300.00.


Wes is trying to reach Leonard Messersmith about the front doors needing repair. Gail will 
check and see about finding a number for him


Gail will work on the south side of the Museum sign.  It is very much in need of repair before 
Fiddle Festival.  


Someone besides Dottie and Lynn needs to learn about the clock tower and the watering 
system.  Gail will wait to hear from Lynn on when she can follow him around .  Jeri Kleppin also 
needs help and someone to learn about taking care of the photos.  We really need to have 



some other folks available to be on call for tours, etc.   We need to get more volunteers for 
Dottie.  


Shirts and Coozies.  Kaitlyn has an invoice for Scott.  They’ll work together with Idaho Custom 
Designs to get those things taken care of.  


Calendar- Heritage Symphony this coming Saturday.  Banjo Camp during Fiddle Week.  Tori will  
be having a vocal camp during the mornings during Fiddle Week.  


Showers will not be working yet for Fiddle Week.  It was supposed to be done by now, but that 
hasn’t happened yet.  We just need to have some kind of shower for Fiddle Week.  We’ll check 
with Scott Real about a temporary fix for Fiddle Week.


Card reader for Fiddle Week.  Wade has been using his personal account with the square card 
reader.  It’s wreaking havoc with his taxes.  We need to figure something out so it can be done 
directly through the museum.  Wade and Scott will get that going.


Meeting Adjourned



